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Our Ref: MGLA071220-1502 

 
12 January 2021 

 
 
 
Dear , 
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 6 December 2020 and your response to our request for clarification, received on 10 
December. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:   

  
Can you please confirm how many of your staff working to better the lives of Londoners 

1. Currently don't live in London 
2. Currently reside outside of a realistic commute into London (ie live more than 2 hours 

away from your offices) 
3. Currently live outside of England 
4. Currently live outside of the UK 
5. Currently live outside the EU 
6. Currently live in a different time zone. 

 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request.  
 
The information below represent information held on GLA HR systems about each member of 
staff’s home residence – i.e. their permanent registered address.  Our records do not hold 
information about where all GLA employees and staff are currently residing while our current 
remote-working arrangements are in place during the Coronavirus pandemic.  The data relating 
to journey times comes from an analysis carried out on 29 June 2020. 
 

1. 191 staff have postcodes outside of London. 
2. Of those 34 have home postcodes with travel times to City Hall of more than 120 

minutes. Some of these staff may lodge in London for work purposes but we do not 
record that information. 

3. From the records we hold, three staff live outside England. These are staff who work 
for the GLA in London’s European Office in Brussels. 

4. As answer to 3 above.  
5. No staff are registered as living outside of the EU. 
6. The three staff working at London’s European Office. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA071220-1502 



 
 

 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




